
 

Friday 14th July 2023 

Weekly Bulletin 
With kindness, respect and gratitude, together we aim high in all we do 

Headteacher’s message: 

Highlights of this penultimate week have been a hugely successful 
transition or ‘Going Up’ day together with a brilliant music concert, 
and Year 6’s annual enterprise project, ‘The Pound Grow’.  

You will have received your child’s end of year report this week 
which included your child’s comments and an opportunity for you 
to leave feedback. Please make sure you send your comment 
sheet back into school.  

Adam Khan—Headteacher 

Tuesday ‘Going Up Day’ 

‘Going up day’ was a huge success with all children getting to know their new classrooms, 
teachers and teaching assistants. Our adults enjoyed getting to know their new students and 
look forward to receiving them properly in September. 
  

Y5/6 Cricket Team give 100% 

 
It’s been ten years since our 
last appearance at The Crick-
et County Finals and we 
couldn’t be more proud of 
our Y5/6 team. They all gave 
100% effort in every game — 
it doesn’t get any better than 
that!  

Book Swap— Monday 17/07/23 

Next week, we will be holding another of our school book 
swap events. Children may bring up to 3 books that they 
no longer want (in good condition and suitable for their 
age group please - no baby/toddler books thank you). 
These should be brought into school on Monday please, 
so that the books can be sorted and displayed in our 
"book swap shop" on Tuesday morning when children can 
then choose their "new" books. This is a great way of 
getting some new books to read over the summer holiday 
without paying a penny and has always been very well 
supported. We hope that the children find something new 
to fire their reading interest! 

Rescheduled Sport’s Day—17/07/23 

Reminder that the rescheduled sports’ day is this Monday 
17th July at our Proffits Lane site (KS2 at 09.45am KS1 at 
1.30pm). Please note that we have to consider how safe 
the grass will be with the current unsettled weather.  If the 
forecast does raise safety concerns, a decision will be made 
on Sunday evening and a message sent out. 
Parking: There will be space to park on the field.  



Contact details: 
Please contact the school office to notify or request ab-
sence at:  admin@hillside.cheshire.sch.uk  

or call 01928 722 991 

Website links:     School website      Absence request 

Administering medicine consent    Lunch Menu            

Family Support Information     Full School Diary  

Diary Dates 2023:  

July 17th Sports Day (KS2 at 09.45am KS1 at 1.30pm) 

July 17th KS2 RockSteady Concert at 2.30pm 

July 20th Year 6 Leavers Assembly—1.30pm 

July 21st End of Summer Term at 2pm  5pm Close for Link Club 
(back 06/09/23) 

Please see above link for whole school/class diaries 

Year 3 climb Helsby! 
Year 3 have had a great time doing their geography field-
work. They walked 2 miles climbing 400ft, conduced a tree 
survey of a deciduous forest and spotting human and physical 
features from the summit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

And a special mention to our 
litter pickers who made sure Y3 
left Helsby Hill cleaner than they 
found it!  

 

Pound Grow 

Year 6 completed their annual 
‘Pound Grow’ enterprise project 
this week. After planning how they 
could make their pounds grow in 
the classroom, they sold a range of 
products and games to the rest of 
the school. The profitability of their 
endeavours will be shared in next 
weeks newsletter. 

Music Concert 

Our guitarists, pianists, band, 
choir and recorders put on a 
fabulous show this morning. It 
was great to see them confi-
dently perform for an audience 
of parents and Year 2.  

Lost Property 

Lost property items will be put out next Tuesday and Wednes-
day after school for collection (table by main entrance or in hall 
if wet!).  Items not collected will be recycled. 

Forgotten items 

Please help us and your children by ensuring that they come to 
school with the correct items. There seems to be an increase in 
phone calls needed recently asking parents to bring in PE Kits, 
lunch boxes, water bottles, and other items. 

Toby gives it his all!  

On Sunday Toby (Y3) captained his 
Runcorn Linnets football team in the 
Liverpool Summer League cup final. 
Unfortunately the result ended in a 2
-1 defeat but Toby gave it his all and 
worked hard for his team. Well done 
Toby! 

Friends of Hillside: 

Reminder to please join us tomorrow 

(Saturday 15th July) for the FOH 

Family Fun Day.  

FOH can be contacted on friend-

sofhillsidefundraising@outlook.com  

Click here for school lottery!  

Reminder that token are being 

issued at Helsby Tesco when 

you make any purchase. 

Please put your tokens in the 

Hillside box 

Hammond School Drama Workshop 
 

On Wednesday, Y7/8/9 Ham-
mond School Drama students 
joined us as part of their 2023 
outreach project entitled ’Me, 
myself and I’. They led work-
shops for Years 5 and 6 which 
culminated in a performance.   
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